
Congratulations to all students who qualified for and played in the Grand 
Finals last Wednesday. 
Also, a big thank you and welcome to all the Year 7 parents who attended 
school on Tuesday evening to meet their son’s new teachers. 
Zone Grand Final Results 
It was an outstanding Grand Final day for our 9 Grand Final Teams who 
played off for Summer Zone Sport Champions last Wednesday. To have 9 
Grand Final teams was an incredible effort from the smallest school in the 
zone, but even more amazing was winning 7 Grand Finals. 

Winning Teams were: - 
• 5 Basketball 
• 2nd League Tag 
• 14s League Tag 
• 15 League Tag 
• 15 Frisbee 
• 15 Futsal  
• 15 Baseball (Joint premiership)  

Runner-Up were: - 
• Open Water Polo 
• 15's Water Polo 

All Grand Finals were played in a competitive and sporting manner, with 
their coaches highlighting the excellent sportsmanship that they all 
demonstrated not only in victory, but also in defeat. While it is exciting for 
us to celebrate our incredible 7 Grand Final victories, it is important to note 
that despite their defeat, our Water Polo teams were a credit to themselves, 
their coaches and the school for the manner and spirit that they played to 
the final whistle in their Grand Finals. 
Year 7 – Meet the Parents and Teachers Evening at Asquith Boys High  
Tuesday 1 March 2023 
We conducted our annual meet the Year 7 parents evening. This is a special 
evening where we welcome you to Asquith Boys High School and provide 
the opportunity for our new parents to meet and greet a number of our 
teachers.  
Thank you to the following staff members for attending and supporting 
Year 7 Adviser Mr Darwin on the night, they include the Deputy Principals 
Mr Hoareau (Yrs 7,9,11) and Ms Holder (Yrs 8,10,12), and the following Head 
Teachers, Ms Abovian-English, Ms Karunakar-Maths, Mr Robertson-Science, 
Mr Kitto-HSIE, Mr Philip-TAS, Mr Broome-Welfare and Ms Robson-CAPA. 
Also in attendance on the evening were Mr Saliva and Ms Prudnyk 
(English), Ms Zhang, Mr French and Mr Kemister (Maths), Ms Comacchio, Ms 
Phan (Science), Ms Christodoulou (HSIE), Mr Freeman and Ms Jackson 
(TAS), and Mr Cabrera (Music). 
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A big thank you to all the staff for their generosity and giving of their time 
to be present on the night. 
With High School being a whole new format for both your son and you, we 
hope that you found this evening informative and helpful as you transition 
to Asquith Boys High School. 
I am sure that you will agree that all the staff at Asquith Boys High School 
are committed to supporting your son on his educational journey, with our 
ultimate goal to make it the very best and most rewarding experience 
possible. 
The food and drinks served throughout the evening showcased the food 
that is available to your son to purchase from the canteen. If you have the 
time, the canteen is always open to volunteers to assist on a day-to-day 
basis in the canteen. If you can assist, please contact our Canteen 
Coordinator - Dee Booth on 9477 3508. 
Parents – How to locate permission notes  
In recent weeks we have received several calls with respect to the location of 
permission notes for the various activities and excursions that your sons may 
participate in.  Therefore, please find displayed below an image outlining the 
location for an information note for an activity or excursion which will appear 
when you click on the ‘blue button’ in the email that you receive in relation to 
an activity or excursion.  
This is an ‘information note (not a 'permission note' like you may have been 
provided with in the past) and not a note that you must sign or return to 
school. This note just provides all the information about the activity. Parents 
should instead give permission for their child/ward to attend by submitting 
the form on the same page. 
If you need to make a payment, this can be done by clicking the green 'Open 
Link' above the Information Note in the sidebar on the same page. 
We hope that this information will assist you in locating and completing the 
required information and payment in the future. 
 

 
 



Congratulations: - 
• to our 7 successful Zone Summer Sport Grand Final winning teams and 2 

Runners Up Water Polo teams. 
• Ben Mackie who is competing at the Australian Mountain Bike 

Championships. 
DET COVD Updated Guidelines  
Finally, a reminder that many of the COVID restriction and guidelines for 
school are still being applied to schools.  
Parents are still asked to:  
• Keep students home if they have ANY symptom of being unwell,  

however mild.  
• Follow normal absentee procedures, should your son be too unwell to 

attend school.  
Thank you again for support in this area and we are all looking forward to a 
new school year filled with wonderful challenges, with many rewarding 
experiences for all students at Asquith Boys High School. 

 
Bryce Grant  
Principal      
1 March 2023 
 

 NOTICE OF AGM 

Please be advised that our AGM will be held on Tuesday 28th March at 7.30pm in the school library. 

All positions will be declared open and available for parents/carers to be nominated. 

If you are interested in joining the Committee for 2023 and are unsure of what is entailed in each role, 
please email Dawn on president.abhspnc@gmail.com and she will be able to provide a job description of 
the roles. 

The roles in the P&C are as follows: 

· President 

· Vice President 

· Secretary 

· Treasurer 

· Grounds Coordinator 

· Community Fun Day Coordinator/Fund Raising 

Book Sales 
We still have books available to be purchased celebrating our 60th Anniversary. A great book covering the 
history of the school. Books can be purchased via Trybooking - https://www.trybooking.com/846210 

Look forward to seeing you at our meetings. 

Dawn Kilkelly 

President ABHS P&C 
 

 

 



 

  

 

   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 

 


